# **UAF North Campus Subcommittee Agenda**

December 12, 2012; 12 p.m. (noon) Facilities Services Conference Room, RM 122 <u>Committee Members</u> Peter Fix, Linda Zanazzo, Scott Jerome, Dan Callahan, Mark Oldmixon, Knut Kielland, Jim Brashear, Kara Axx (ex of), Darrin Edson (ex of)

**Approval of Minutes** 

Agenda - Changes / approval

Manager's Report

Public Comment – 3 minutes

#### **New Business**

- Trail reroute-Motion to cross under Tanana Loop
- Cutler Apt Loop
  - Committee to review trails on campus – update on status

<u>Second Public Comment</u> – 3 minutes

### **Next Meeting Date:**

February 13, 2012

# **UAF North Campus Subcommittee Meeting**

December 12, 2012 Notes

## Members present:

Peter Fix, Scott Jerome (proxy), Mark Oldmixon, Linda Zanazzo, Dan Callahan, Kara Axx (ex of)

Guests: Stan Justice

## Manager's Report

Agreement with ADF&G finalized for Archery Range.

#### **New Business**

1) The SRC trail reroute was discussed. The following motion was made and discussed:

The North Campus Subcommittee recommends pursing an underground crossing of the SRC trail due to safety concerns of skiers crossing the road, which have been exacerbated by the construction of the Akasofu parking lot. If the solar panel project goes forward we recommend routing the trail to the south of Tanana Loop, with location of a tunnel location determined by safety and technical feasibility, but preferably as close to the roundabout as possible (see option 2 as a guide). If the solar panel project does not move forward, the tunnel location should be determined by safety and technical feasibility, with preference to cross below the overlook parking (see option 1 as a guide). If an under the road crossings is not an option, a dedicated crosswalk with rubberized matting on the road should be constructed near the round-about to access a trail on the southside of Tanana Loop.

Motion passed 5/0

- 2) The NCS asked that, if North Tanana Loop is not being used for construction, can the old route of the ski trail be groomed. Kara will check on the use of the road. Jason said there was a berm that would prevent grooming.
- 3) An update on the committee to review trails on campus was provided by Kara. This prompted a discussion on the North Campus policy regarding "Fat Bikes." Some committee members felt all walking trails should be open in winter to Fat Bikes, others felt the walking trails should remain closed to fat bikes.